HIS LORDSHIP GEORGE BIGUZZI §. X. /@__
BISHOP OF MAKENI (SIERRA LEONE) TEL.364-P.0.BOX1

20 November 1991 GB-91-048

His Excellency Alberto Cosme do Amaral
Bishop of Leiria-Fatima

Rua de S. Pedro, 9

Apartado 6

P-2494 TFatina Sodex

PORTUGAL
Your Excellency:

I received your letter concerning the 75th Anniversary Celebrations
of the Apparitions, International Pastoral Encounter of Fatima.

I am pleased to inform you that our Cathedral is dedicated to Our
Lady of Fatima. The year 1992 will mark the 30th anniversary of
our diocese and of our Cathedral.

The devotion to Our Lady under the title of Fatima is fostered here
in Makeni. However, we have no independent organization for a
specific Fatima apostolate. I am quite aware that there are groups
in the world who misinterpret and misuse the Fatima message. It

is my concern to follow the guidelines of the Holy Father and to
work in close union with him.

T would be happy to be kept informed of the 75th Anniversary cele-
brations at Fatima. I send you fraternal greeetings and I wish you
a Blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year.

Yours in Christ,
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Bishop of Makeni
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